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Amendments to Licensing Conditions

Introduction

Reference is made to the item on today’s agenda relating to the proposed penalty points system and the licensing conditions that will apply when points are issued.

Conditions 70 and 71 ( penalty points offence codes P7 and P8) refer to the requirement for proprietors to display Private Hire Operators signs on the top of both front doors and signs supplied by the council worded “Private Hire Vehicle insurance invalid unless booked with operator” on the upper half of both rear passenger doors or in the case of a mini-bus on the nearside rear panels.

The requirement was endorsed by members in 1998.  Therefore, it is not a new condition.  All operators were informed at the time.

The two conditions have been an enforcement problem over recent years with drivers ignoring the requirements and removing the signs when not working as private hire for various reasons, and quite often failing to put them back.

To re- enforce the position and to remind drivers of all the conditions referred to in the penalty points offence list an amended version of the conditions was circulated to all licence holders after the August 2006 Panel meeting.

This was considered a public safety issue to prevent driver’s from being able to remove the sign’s at will and thereby preventing possible miss use under the Licensing Legislation.

Unfortunately the fitting instructions for the Operator’s signs which should have referred to both conditions did not include the wording ‘Permanently‘ and nor did it state that magnetic backings were forbidden.

It is therefore requested that members endorse the proposal to amend condition 70 to include the wording “Permanently” and that magnetic backings are not permitted to bring it in line with condition 71.

